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Public Accuracy Test


Glen Arbor Township Hall


October 28, 2022


Attendance: Pam Laureto, Tom Laureto, Don Lewis, Michele Aucello


Public: Jans Stump, Cindy Hollenbeck, Annette Lewis


Election Commission meeting was called to order at 10 am by P. Laureto.


Pledge of Allegiance


Roll call:  P. Laureto, T. Laureto, D. Lewis


Approval of 10.13.22 Election Commission minutes


P. Laureto explained that the purpose of the test is to verify that the equipment to be used for the 
November 8, 2022 election works properly, using the state-provided test deck of ballots. The preliminary 
accuracy test was conducted on 10/25/22.


Laureto opened the test deck and conducted the accuracy test on the precinct tabulator. She explained 
that the test deck contains errors and the machine picks up those errors and alerts the voter to the error 
giving them the choice to cast their ballot or spoil the ballot and obtain a new one. After verifying that 
the test desk results matched the print-out she printed the tape and she, D. Lewis, and T. Laureto signed 
it.  They checked the auxiliary bin, removed the ballots, re-zeroed the machine, and powered it down. T. 
Laureto verified the tabulator serial number with that on the tape. 


At 10:25 am, T. Laureto stepped out for a conference call. He returned at 11 am.  


The process was repeated for the absentee voter counting board tabulator at 10:45 am. Once finished. P. 
Laureto put the test deck, the results from the preliminary accuracy , the results from today’s test, the 
original seal that was broken, and the signed Tabulator Program Testing and Security certification in the 
transfer bag. She signed the ballot container certificate and resealed the bag. T. Laureto, D. Lewis, M. 
Aucello and P. Laureto signed the tape at 11:14 and the Public Accuracy Test was concluded. 


Respectfully submitted,


Pam Laureto

Glen Arbor Township Clerk


